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Welcome to PNHP CO.  It is time for us to support one another with a radical idea, universal health care financed by a public single payer system.  This is a radical idea only in America.  We have much work to do to share learn, teach, and research regarding this mission.  

Notes from the PNHP CO TP Conference Call – November 13, 2013:  This first telephone  conference call is the launch of our efforts to coordinate and magnify the PNHP efforts through learning, education, and research in Colorado.  We discussed the following:

1) Tom Gottlieb volunteered to host the conference call

2) We emphasized the mission of PNHP.  The mission of PNHP is to educate physicians, other health workers, and the general public on the need for a comprehensive, high quality, publicly-funded health care program, equitably- accessible to all residents of the United States.  

3) The history of PNHP CO is reviewed.

4) The purpose of organizing PNHP members at the state level is to:

a) Bring members together who have a like mind for health care reform in America

b) Actively learn, educate, and research for health care reform in Colorado

5) Report from National PNHP Annual Meeting, November 1-2, 2013 in Boston – Colorado is well represented at the national meeting with seven PNHP members present.  Go to the PNHP National website (http://www.pnhp.org/) for the meeting agenda and comments regarding the conference.

a) Tom Gottlieb, MD – report on Leadership Training section: “A Perspective On The Relationship Between National And State Single Payer Work”.  The opportunities and obstacles are discussed.  Most critical of the opportunities remains the development of local leadership that is critical to the development of a nation-wide movement.  

b) Lou Balizet, MD – reported on; “Policy Dilemmas Raised by State-based Reform” – presented by Malek, Himmelstein, and Sterett.  Lou finds this section to be most informative regarding the significant obstacles to reach the stated goals (healthy communities, increased quality, and decreased cost) of a single-payer system.   

c) Donna Smith – reports on; “Update on Vermont’s Pathway to single Payer” presented by Deb Richter and Gov Peter Shumlin.  The Vermont experience demonstrates the need to connect through grass roots movement.  Shumlin openly states that the end game is national health reform that is funded by a public single payer system.  As a realist, he proceeds with incremental reform to get what is feasible.

d) Elinor Christiansen, MD – comments on the section; “International Health Systems” – Chaufin, Palmer, and Lexchin.   She reports on the comparative aspects of the health care systems throughout the world.

e) Bruce Madison, MD, MPH – gives an overall perspective, after years of attending the PNHP conferences, that little change is noted in stating the case for state vs. national initiatives.  The second recurring theme remains the issue of universal health care financed by a public single payer system vs. incremental reform.  The discussion revolves around support the ACA vs. scrap the ACA.  The arguments continue without conclusion.  He emphasizes a plea to develop a plan to move beyond this argument to fulfill the mission of PNHP and the mission of the Colorado residents.

f) Les Reitman, MD – reports on the section on “Reforming Long-Term Care Under A Single Payer” – Cherney, Stone, and Fein.  The successful Kaiser model is discussed.

6) Next Steps – This discussion led by Vince Markovchick, MD.   This 15 minute discussion included much energy to discuss some of the efforts within Colorado and the roles of various organizations.  Time does not allow this discussion to continue on a TP conference.  The need for a position statement by the most trusted professionals, doctors and nurses, is reinforced.  A conclusion includes:

a) Form an organizing committee to fulfill the PNHP mission and our local PNHP CO purpose.  Volunteers are requested.  We would hope to meet in early December 2013.  This will be coordinated by our administrator for PNHP CO, Donna Smith.

b) Propose a gathering of PNHP CO members in January 2014. The planning and agenda will be set by the organizing committee.  
7) The TP conference was closed at one hour.

Announcements:

1) Benefits of a PNHP state chapter include:

a) Support the branding and the mission of PNHP.  We can use this national branding to support our efforts in the Colorado communities 

b) Opportunity for a PNHP internship (summer) – perfect link to PNHP med students.

c) Opportunities for visiting experts

d) Announce our works to PNHP National on the website section – State Chapters

e) Support for presentations

f) And more . . . 

2) PNHP national conference call – this call occurs every second Thursday of the month.  The next call is tonight, Thursday November 14, 2013 @ 7PM MST.

3) Support for PNHP National and its mission require participation and financial support.  We encourage membership and donations to PNHP National.  Remember that 15% of the donation to the national program is allocated to programs led by PNHP CO Chapter.  We will assure that this budget is used for all PNHP CO chapter initiatives.  

4) Consider support for Healthcare-NOW! - Healthcare-NOW! (http://www.healthcare-now.org/) is a grassroots organization that addresses the health insurance crisis in the U.S. by educating and advocating for the passage of single-payer healthcare legislation, such as HR 676. We support building the movement necessary to implement a publicly-funded, single-payer healthcare system that is universal, equitable, transparent, accountable, comprehensive, and that removes financial and other barriers to the right to health.
Tom Gottlieb
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